



MINUTES: March 7th 2021

Open: Off the Wall area opened at 9 AM with a moment of silence, followed by the Serenity Prayer and the reading of 12 Concepts by Trino F.

Guests/New GSRs: Dave, visitor from Hope Shot. Welcome!

Birthdays: James R. 19 years! Congrats!

Approval of Last Month's Minutes: Approved.

Group Reports:

Addicts Book Club: Karen C. reporting - Talked to other homegroup members, group has decided to close permanently since Oak St. church is not open.

Addicts Seeking Sanity: Lisa Y. reporting - ASS meets twice per week on Zoom; Wednesdays at 6:00 p.m. and Sundays at 4:00 p.m. Wednesdays have an average of 6-8 people and Sundays, about 12 people. We have been discussing having in-person meetings at River Run Park starting in May, but it's not definite yet.

We have no area donation this month as we are not collecting 7th tradition. Neither do we have a lit order.

ILS,
Lisa Y. GSR

Clean Queens: Rina C. reporting – Clean queens continuing to meet Sundays at 3PM via Zoom, average 3 in attendance. no donation at this time.

Drugbusters: Amy J. reporting –

Group meets every Saturday at 11am on Zoom only. Our GC discussed the options of meeting in person and decided that we will hold off for now but looking to change to Hybrid or in-person soon. Average attendance is between 8-20 individuals with 7 home group members. On the 1st Saturday of the month we welcome a 15 minute speaker to share some experience, strength and hope. We see semi-regular attendance from a facility in Fort Collins as well as regular attendance from a Women's Program. We voted and agreed to open a Venmo account for the group to collect a 7th

tradition. We look forward to having that in place by the next ASC. Also discussed having a safe picnic/BBQ activity of some type in spring/early summer.

Warmest Regards,

AMY J

Earned My Seat: Patrick G. reporting for Thomas since he can't connect today. Lit order \$54.75, no donation, new Sunday meeting started at Harvest Farm in Wellington.

Freed from Insanity: David L. reporting –

Good Morning everyone. Freed from Insanity group meets at 7pm Tuesday, Thursday, Friday and Sunday at 102 E. 3rd St. Loveland CO 80537. Our group requires masks be worn at all times and asks that members sign a contact tracing list per the Larimer County Health Department requirements for indoor meetings. Our meetings have been averaging 10-15 addicts and our group conscious is the last Sunday of the month at 2:30 pm at the same address.

We have a \$6.80 literature order and a \$100.00 dollar area donation this month.

Thank You for letting me serve.

Fun Addicts: Case R. reporting – Group name: Fun Addicts Date: 03/07/2021

Avg attendance - 10 people

Avg. 7th - \$5

Concerns: none

Votes: none

Area donation: none Lit order: none.

GSR: Case R. Alt GSR: none

Hope Shot: Nick B. reporting -

Still have 8 a week attendance 3-5 up to 30-35. Donation of 26.15 Lit 80.85, event being planned for Memorial Day, doing CRCNA book drive. Question from Dave A. about Monday night meeting, group is still looking for location for this meeting, if this meeting opens it will be available for No Matter What group to retake Monday nights if that group wants to do so.

Just for Today: Shanna R. reporting – Meetings are going wonderful, 7th is pretty low, rent paid, no donation, attendance around 5-10.

Primary Purpose: Josh O. reporting – Main

business:

Our Meeting re-opened to in-person on
2/18/21. We have a solid group of people.

No donation to area.

No literature order.

Thank you,

Josh O

Solutions: Jimmy H. reporting – We meet at

1318 7th Ave. our meetings are Monday at
7pm, Wednesday at 730pm, Saturday at
6pm, an a zoom meeting at 9am on Saturday.

We have a GSRA open position. Meetings are
going very well. We have moved our group
conscious to the last Saturday after the 6pm
meeting.

Area donation \$213
Lit of \$39.

GSR

Jimmie H

Swag'd Out: Sarah A. reporting – We meet every Tuesday night at 7 pm at 2700 S. Lemay come
through the west side doors and upstairs in the library. We have an average of 8 in attendance. We
have a literature order of \$61.56 and a \$20 Area donation.

Thank you for letting me be of service.

Steps and Traditions Roulette: Kurt B. reporting –

We meet at the church at 2700 S Lemay Ave Thursday at 6:46 pm

The door is on the North West corner. We meet upstairs and new signs will be added inside to direct you to the library.

The month of February we have a steady 12 to 15 people attending. We have a few people attending on ZOOM.

We are practicing social distancing and wearing masks outside. We are in an area that has a lot of ventilation and it is very easy to maintain distancing.

The church has purchased new furniture and we have a turn table for our ZOOM laptop. We have signs set up inside the building for newcomers and people new to the meeting.

We have made a \$40 donation to the Treasurer yesterday and we are in the process of setting up a Venmo account on our Zoom account since no one seems to carry CASH anymore.

We have also started a male and female phone list. If you are interested in signing up, please leave your phone number in the comments and I will make sure that your first name and last initial appear on the list. We have requested since we have such a change in our meeting schedule that we make extra efforts as an area to reach out to the struggling addicts. I am sure you have noticed a rise in relapse and tragic events that are affection all our lives. Maybe this is a topic of discussion for new business.

Your humble servant

Kurt B

When at The End of The Road: Not present

Windsor Lighthouse: Kim W. reporting – The Windsor Lighthouse Group - March ASC Report

Kim W Reporting for Patti B.: Windsor Lighthouse is an open rotating format meeting that is meeting in person this month starting again at 530 Walnut St., in Windsor, Colorado, ever Tuesday evening from 6:15pm – 7:15pm while also staying also on Zoom weekly as well so people can attend in person or online every week. This meeting in person requires all attendees to wear a mask for the duration of the meeting as well as maintaining 6ft in distance from other people. We encourage all and any to come and join up Tuesday nights.

Meetings have been going great, we average about 5 to 10 people weekly in attendance and we have a handful of strong home group members continuing to attend. We have had a few newcomers and are doing our best to support the newcomers. The group had a total of \$36 starting this month in 7th and paid two months' worth of Zoom to a home group member for that service to continue so today, the Windsor Lighthouse donates \$4 to area today.

In loving service,

Kim W.

Inactive groups: Dead Without it, Miracle on Oak St, New Horizons, No Matter What, New Hope.

Officer Reports:

Chair Sarah A: Spoke to Hal at majestic, the building has been sold, there is a new location, which will be available in September. We are able to meet there in person if we want to. Hal invited us to come take a look at it. Sarah will go take a look and report back. Inventory, Sarah has not had time to set this up, may be better for in person. Will discuss in unfinished business.

Vice Chair: open

Treasurer Dave A.: Treasurers report to OTW ASC 03/07/21

There is a pending charge from GoDaddy for our web domain that is \$330.10. Once that clears as well as \$70 from merch and \$4 from the Windsor Lighthouse through Venmo we will have a balance of \$1497.39. See separate sheet 2021 Mar Treasurers Bank Rpt. Groups were removed and Earned Our Seat was added across the board. Much was learned in the process. There is some confusion on my part about the No Matter What Group vis a vis Hope Shot so I left it represented until clarity is achieved.

Trino and I met yesterday and went over the process to add and remove groups and how to verify that all cells across the report point to the correct place and have correct formulas. A thought came to mind to maybe transfer \$295 to the Business Share of our account from the Basic Checking so that the amount in the checking would reflect monies above the prudent reserve, \$300.

Dave A.

Assistant Treasurer Trino F: Looking forward to election in May, will be happy to serve if elected.

Secretary: open - (Zach V. filling in)

RCM 1: Lyndsay M. reporting – RCM I Report Area 3/7/2021

Upcoming for Groups to know

1. Open Positions at the Regional Level –

CRSCNA PR Chair

CRSCNA PI Chair

CRCNA Vice Chair

CRCNA Vice Treasurer

CRRMCO-Secretary

WRCNA-Vice Chair

2. H&I – need more support on the multimedia subcommittee.

3. There will be updated guidelines to review for the Regional campout – this will be emailed to RCMs to distribute to groups to be voted on in April.

4. March Region - i. CRCNA presents budget to be approved ii. CRRMCO presents budget to be approved.

5. April Assembly –

a. Elections for Regional Subcommittee chairs (PR, H&I, PI, & Web)

b. Election ratifying the WRCNA Chair from November 2020 regional meeting.

- c. Elections for any other open regional positions
- d. Vote on guidelines for regional campout

Saturday, April 17

9:30am

CRSCNA Regional Assembly

When Sat, April 17, 9:30am – 5:00pm

Where Virtual Meeting (map)

Description Colorado Regional Assembly of NA

Time: Apr 17, 2021 09:30 AM

Join Zoom Meeting

<https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88418366135?pwd=U3hvejRYRWIETWJPaHBuOFQzTmJiUT09>

Meeting ID: 884 1836 6135

Passcode: CRSCNA

Area report for Region in March

Openings for May

Area Chair

Vice Chair

Secretary

RCM 1&2

Treasurer

Vice Treasurer

Treasurer Report

Starting balance \$1497.39

RCM 2: Amy K reporting – Nothing to report.

Subcommittee Reports:

CRCNA Liaison: Ernie S. reporting 03.07.2021

CRNCA will be held November 11-14-2021 @ the Embassy Suites Hotel and Convention Center located @ 4705 Clydesdale Pkwy Loveland, Colorado

- Hotel is now taking room reservations; info is on the flier
- Per the governor's orders, we are under COVID **YELLOW**. This means that each large room can only hold 150 people. We have 4 large ballrooms which puts us at a max capacity of 600 people. We are expected to be in Condition **Blue** – 175 people by November. That could change and we could add more to the capacity if COVID vaccinations reaches 70% in the county.

Still have open positions on the Committee. The committee meets the first Saturday of each month.

- Print and Display

- F&E
- H&I
- Vice Chair
- Vice Treasurer

Theme and Logo Contest ends 03/31/2021.

- Winning theme and logo will be unveiled during the April CRCNA Event

CRCNA XXXV Kickoff Event

- April 24, 2021 6PM-8PM
 - Speaker
 - Early Bird Registration opens
 - Theme and Logo Unveiling
 - Best of CRCNA Slideshow

Book Drive is happening now!

- Home Groups purchase basic texts, sign inside with pertinent info.
 - Home Group Name
 - Meeting days and times... online info as well
 - Group Members can sign.
 - As many as you each group wishes.
 - Areas can also purchase and donate.

Next meeting will be Saturday April 3rd @9am.

Thanks
Ernie S.

Activities: Open

Hospitals & Institutions: Jess B. reporting –

All is well in H&I. Red mountain is asking for a second meeting a week. The vice chair is acting panel lead for TRT, WINGS, RED MOUNTAIN. There are a few interests in the open positions but no takers yet. I am requesting materials for the new meeting, a set of readings (do they come laminated), 4 Basic Text and 2 Living Clean. Please announce open panel lead positions. Next subcommittee meeting April 3rd at 230 pm.

Public Information: James R. reporting –

Public Information Report for March 7th,2021

Subcommittee met yesterday at 1pm with 6 in attendance.

Updated world with meeting info, sent out updated to facilities.

Red B. spoke for Summitstone on February 22nd, for 8 eight clients and did good.

Ran Earned my Seat once in the Coloradoan, plan of putting other meetings a few weeks ahead to get more time up on the calendar.

Looking into rates for bus bench ads and printed newspaper rates.

Working on reaching out some to a few more facilities, hospitals, mostly cold calls.

Caity L. did get books and updated flyers to Turning Point.

Still looking for vice chair.

Webservant Report for March 7, 2021 – Zach V.

Adding new meetings was causing the printed meeting schedule to wrap on to 3 pages, so the meeting format legend was changed to basic, which saves space.

OTW email blast members: 131 - Please email otwnaweb@gmail.com to be added to this group.

OTW Facebook Group Members: 226 – Admins are Kathleen L. and Amber S.

External links to otwna.org: 151 - top linked page is Just for Today Meditation with 68 incoming links.

Sessions in past 30 days: 1,996

Pageviews in past 30 days: 3,182

Phoneline: - Steve D - 37 calls, no new voicemails. Need to check settings in GV, make sure Steve gets texts. Karl W is currently receiving text, will look to figure out to change for phoneline chair.

Literature coordinator: Mark M.- updated all locations, may start adding meeting schedules as available. Got literature rack, literature, books, and flyers to Garcia House, new Summitstone facility in Fort Collins.

Facebook: Kathleen – all is well

Next subcommittee meeting is scheduled for April 3rd at 1pm

Meeting ID: 882 2622 2830

Passcode: 786531

James R.

Merchandise: Amy K. reporting –

Merchandise

March 2021

Merchandise sub-committee met 2/13, 2/20, 2/27, and on 3/4. We received our Spring gear. All the items are available. Plans to go to Loveland and Greeley are pending.

ILS-

Merch Crew

Literature: Dana K. reporting – Sales for Feb 339.05, PI 86.25, \$425.30 was complete order. Invoice \$469.11 was the total invoice including shipping and tax. Please always use auto total lit form if possible, it is much easier. Created timeline for when to submit orders so that they can be given out.

Break at 10:05 resume at 10:20

Elections:

Vice Chair: Shane R. nominated – Accepted! Qualified, question if Shane willing to be chair in May if elected, answer is yes. Elected! Thanks Shane!

Secretary: No nominations.

Activities: No nominations.

Unfinished Business:

Ad-hoc inventory, Sarah has not had time to plan this. If someone else wants to do it, please let Sarah know. Sarah feels it would be better in person than on Zoom. Question about the purpose of this inventory, this is for unity and better the atmosphere of recovery and service in the area. There were two meetings around the holidays, but many people may not have been able to attend. Shane R. willing to facilitate and lead on this. Dave A., worked on the last meetings, will get with Shane after the meeting to give info.

New Business:

Make a men's and women's phone list at area level, along with making newcomer packet. Discussion. Is this a PI concern or homegroups? Member asked about former PI phonenumber list, can we use this? James confirmed that PI does have a list, when this was blasted and brought to area, only one new person was added, follow through in area could be improved. Dave A brought up cost of the items and that it requires someone to put them together. Suggestion from Trino that GSR's could announce and gather numbers of members and people willing to sponsor. These numbers could be given to GSRs of the groups that want these lists. Shane R. suggestion to take the question to homegroups, GSR could bring phone list from group if they would like, next area the body can discuss.

Question from Hope Shot group, wondering if there is an extra lit rack available. Dana answered, lit rack purchase available, please reach out. Hope Shot wondering if any group has closed that may donate one. Dave A. answered that Oak St. groups may have one since that church is closed and not likely to re-open. Dave will check into it and contact Hope Shot group.

Chair points out that next ASC is scheduled for April 4th, which is easter Sunday, do we want to postpone? Quick discussion, will still have area on April 4th, rescheduling typically does not work out too well.

Proposals:

Proposal by Trino F. to send \$350 to region. Proposal passes.

Disbursements:

No disbursements other than lit order and donation to region.

Closing balance \$1,406.54 (if all stated donations post)

Question about what is the best way to donate. Dave A. answered, Venmo is pretty good although it can only be used on one phone. Dave may open a PayPal so that assistant treasurer can access. Merchandise can use Venmo for turning in funds.

Announcements:

Open Positions at ASC:

Secretary – Requires 2yrs clean, 6 months ASC experience.

Activities – Requires 2yrs clean, 6 months ASC experience.

RCM2 – Requires 3yrs clean, 1 year area experience and to have attended at least 1 regional assembly.

GSRs, please announce CRCNA registration open in April. Hotel reservations are open.

Next meeting April 4th, 2021 - 9AM

Closed @ 11:07 am with serenity prayer